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Members were greeted by Richard 

Sherrill with a warm welcome and 

smile.  Raffle tickets were sold by 

Claudia Simmons with assistance 

from Scott Grissett.  While President 

John is recovering from shoulder 

surgery, President Elect Andrea 

Krieger called the meeting to order 

and led us in the Four Way Test.  

Judge Vinson led us in the prayer and 

pledge.  Sunshine was provided by 

Hugh Hamilton. 

Innes Richards came to the 

podium to remind everyone about the 

Leadership Program being held in 

Tallahassee on February 28.  There 

will be 2 classes and each class is 

limited to 20 participants.  Breakfast, 

Lunch, snack and all materials will be 

provided.  More information may be 

found at WWW.RCI.ORG  If you are 

interested in participating, you are 

encouraged to register early. 

Kathy Horton-Brown then came to 

the podium to update us on the 

program that was started in 2011 to 

provide desk chairs to children in 

developing countries.   Two clubs 

joined together in this project and 

more 2,400 desks have been 

provided to schools in various 

districts.  Each desk will seat 3 

students.  Our Club contributed over 

$21,000.00 to the program. 

Our guest speaker today was Al 

Muller, from Real Estate Trends, who 

gave an excellent presentation on 

housing trends in both Santa Rosa 

County and Escambia County.  Real 

estate prices have stabilized in 

Escambia County.  The number of 

sales has gone up in Escambia 

County for the last five years.  Cash 

sales of real estate have risen due to 

many market factors, including the 

difficulty in obtaining mortgages.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Marty Longworth 

 Word is that Bill Elebash has become a grandpa. It’s a 

boy. 

 Fran Yeo has been doing a nice job in some TV 

announcements for PSC. 

 When Ronald McDonald House had a 35
th
 anniversary 

celebration it was noted that Jerry Maygarden was one 

of those who sparked the beginning. 

 Bet Janet Pilcher’s pleased with the announcement 

that the Studer Group’s being further enlarged. 

 See where Judy Bense’s baseball team is off to a fine 

start for 2015. 

 Since Grover Robinson’s managed a postponement in 

the Commission decision of displaying flag, maybe 

he’ll get the group to recognize The Republic of West 

Florida. 
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President John Shaffer 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   5:30 pm 

Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course 

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

February 10th through February 16th 

Grover Robinson – February 11    

 born in Gainesville, FL, in Rotary 17 years 

Robert Palmer – February 16     

 born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 25 years 

February 
10 - Humane Society, Sara Hunile 

17 - Chamber Foundation, Jerry Maygarden 

24 - Global Corner, Lee Hanson 

 

March 
 3 - County Business, Jack Brown 

10 - Ronald McDonald House, Judy Burns 

February 10 
Prayer & Pledge: Robert Mills 

Sunshine: Jimmy Jones 


